

NASSAU COUNTY LEGISLATURE

COMMITTEES MEETING

RICHARD NICOLELLO

PRESIDING OFFICER

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

DENISE FORD

CHAIRWOMAN

County Executive and Legislative Building

1550 Franklin Avenue

Mineola, New York

Monday, December 5, 2022

3:07 p.m.

TAKEN BY: KAREN LORENZO, OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER

LEGISLATOR DENISE FORD CHAIR
LEGISLATOR STEVEN RHOADS VICE CHAIR
LEGISLATOR MAZI MELESA PILIP
LEGISLATOR JOHN FERRETTI
LEGISLATOR DELIA DERIGGI-WHITTON RANKING
LEGISLATOR SIELA BYNOE
LEGISLATOR DEBRA MULE

MICHAEL PULITZER
Clerk of the Legislature

A L S O A P P E A R E D :

THOMAS DELANEY, OEM

JOE SCHLIRO, PROBATION

DENNIS MCDERMOTT, ADA

NARDA HALL, CORRECTIONS

PUBLIC COMMENT:

SUSAN GOTTEHRER, NY CIVIL LIBERTIES UNION

CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Good afternoon. At this time I will call the Public Safety Committee to order. I will ask the Clerk to call the roll.

CLERK PULITZER: Public Safety Committee roll call.

Legislator Debra Mule?

LEGISLATOR MULE: Here.

CLERK PULITZER: Legislator Siela Bynoe?

LEGISLATOR BYNOE: Here.

CLERK PULITZER: Ranking Member Delia DeRiggi-Whitton?

LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: Here.

CLERK PULITZER: Legislator John Ferretti?

LEGISLATOR FERRETTI: Here.

CLERK PULITZER: Legislator Mazi Melesa Pilip?

LEGISLATOR PILIP: Here.

CLERK PULITZER: Vice Chairman Steven Rhoads?

LEGISLATOR RHOADS: Present.

CLERK PULITZER: Chairwoman Denise

1
2 Ford?

3 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Here.

4 CLERK PULITZER: We have a quorum.

5 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Thank you very
6 much, sir.

7 There are four items on the agenda
8 today, which are Clerk Item numbers
9 382-22 through 386-22.

10 Clerk Item number 382-22 and 385-22
11 are ordinances supplemental to the annual
12 appropriation ordinance in connection
13 with Emergency Management. May I have a
14 motion? Moved by Legislator Ferretti,
15 seconded by Legislator Rhoads. The items
16 are before us. Good afternoon, sir.

17 MR. DELANEY: Good afternoon. Thomas
18 Delaney, Office of Emergency Management.
19 Thank you for calling these together.

20 Both of these items 382 and 385 are
21 Federal Homeland Security grant. There's
22 quite a few items combined in 385, but
23 we'll start with 382 first. There's
24 three grant awards bundled into this.
25 One is the Tech Rescue Grant another one

1
2 is our Cyber Security Grant and another
3 one is a Critical Infrastructure Grant.
4 These are all competitive grants New York
5 state offers of money that they carve out
6 of one of the primary State Homeland
7 Security Grants we get and we were
8 fortunate enough to be afforded these.

9 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Glad to hear that.
10 Any questions from the legislators?

11 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: Do you
12 have any idea of what kind of
13 infrastructure -- I know it's not a lot,
14 it's \$50,000, but do have any idea what
15 you're going to use the funding for?

16 MR. DELANEY: We're going to
17 purchase, actually lease portable
18 surveillance camera systems that we can
19 take and deploy in the parking lot of
20 OEMs area which also houses some police
21 assets. We can also use these and roll
22 them out to events allowing us to
23 remotely observe.

24 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: That's
25 interesting. I know I said this to you,

1
2 off the record a little, but I really
3 appreciate all your help with Toys for
4 Tots yesterday. You guys really help. Not
5 only hold all the toys, but you help
6 collect them and you helped me do
7 everything yesterday, so I appreciate it.

8 MR. DELANEY: Thank you. We're very
9 small unit, as you know, but we try to be
10 efficient. Thank you.

11 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: You definitely
12 are. You're very preset in our
13 communities. Thank you very much.

14 You're going to talk about 385?

15 MR. DELANEY: I am. So 385 is quite
16 a few supplemental appropriations, but
17 they really consist of three grants. The
18 first one is our Emergency Management
19 Performance Grant for \$510,000. There's a
20 50% cost match on this and we use it
21 essentially to offset salary and fringe
22 expenses for OEM employees.

23 The other two grants that are in
24 here is the State Homeland Security Grant
25 Program and the Urban Area Security

1
2 Initiative. On the State Homeland
3 Security Grant Program, we don't give any
4 of this to law enforcement because the
5 state already does that for us. It's
6 call the State Law Enforcement Terrorism
7 Prevention Program, 30% of that
8 automatically goes to PD. So we take that
9 and we divvy that up with non law
10 enforcement departments.

11 On the Urban Area Security
12 Initiative side, in addition to emergency
13 management, and we take that and divvy
14 that up with the law enforcement agencies
15 within the County, because we're required
16 to give 30% to law enforcement.

17 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Any questions,
18 comments, any public comments?

19 MS. MEREDAY: Meta J. Mereday.

20 Just some questions pertaining to
21 the nature, the actual intent with regard
22 to the Homeland Security Funding. If I'm
23 hearing infrastructure, I'm not hearing
24 kind of mobile surveillance, I'm hearing
25 actual infrastructure for locations that

1
2 are County owned that can be better
3 prepared for emergency situations.

4 You know we suffered a lot through
5 Sandy, particularly on the south shore,
6 but I'm not sure how much we actually
7 have learned to upgrade with regard to
8 the vulnerability that still exists for
9 many of the communities and the residents
10 who still don't feel that they have any
11 true idea of planning for emergencies.
12 There doesn't seem to be any type of
13 interaction and engagement with local
14 community-based organizations how we can
15 effectively address our residents in
16 crisis when we have shortages in terms of
17 floods. We're still in a hurricane
18 zone, so I'm still a little concerned
19 about that. And the rescue, again, if
20 that is tied into actually providing
21 resources, maybe that can be better
22 adapted in case of emergencies,
23 shortages, outages, particularly with our
24 most vulnerable populations in nursing
25 homes and critical facilities. So those

1
2 are my questions under 382.

3 With regard to the 383, again
4 emergency management performance. I mean,
5 you know these high-powered words that
6 come out of the Federal Government also
7 come with specific guidelines and
8 regulations. This is not to say that our
9 hardworking OEMs are not performing to
10 the best capability of a small agency,
11 but I'm hoping that we become more
12 aligned, per say, with our neighbors.
13 Particularly with New York City's OEM.
14 Because a lot of the structures that are
15 in place with regard to their practices
16 and outreach to the five boroughs could
17 be something ideal that we could learn
18 and gain from in Nassau County with the
19 upcoming storms. Because again we're
20 still very vulnerable, we're not
21 protected and we do not have the
22 community support and resources that are
23 federally funded in those neighborhoods
24 and communities. So those are my
25 questions. I was kind of hoping that

1
2 others on the committee would ask those
3 and if some one could give me some kind
4 of direction. I would have probably posed
5 them when the director was confirmed at
6 the last meeting, the suspension of
7 Rules, I don't know. Sometimes you allow
8 for public comment and sometimes you
9 don't. I'm not trying to waste your time
10 or mine. But being a 9/11 First
11 responder, being a part of the New York
12 City Office of Emergency Management, I
13 live in Nassau County, so I know
14 residents who are still suffering from
15 Sandy and the fear that they have that
16 they're still not being prepared or
17 supported with regard to any upcoming
18 dangers. Thank you.

19 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Thank you very
20 much, and I'm sure that you're are heard
21 by Commissioner Corbett. As you know, he
22 he guided the City of Long Beach and the
23 surrounding communities during and after
24 Sandy and he did a phenomenal job, and he
25 wants to bring that same professionalism

1
2 to this job and I'm sure he will be
3 reaching out to the communities as well
4 to ease a lot of fears, but thank you.

5 All those in favor of passing these
6 items, please signify by saying aye.

7 (Whereupon, all members of
8 the Public Safety Committee
9 respond in favor.)

10 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Any opposed?

11 (Whereupon, no verbal
12 response.)

13 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: The items pass
14 unanimously.

15 *****
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

1
2 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Clerk item Number
3 384-22 is an ordinance supplemental to
4 the Annual Appropriation Ordinance in
5 connection with the Police Department.
6 May have a motion? Moved by Legislator
7 Bynoe, seconded by Legislator Mule. The
8 item is before us. Good afternoon.

9 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: Good
10 afternoon. Deputy Inspector Tom Murphy. I
11 have six items under 384-22.

12 First Item, Police Department
13 request supplemental appropriation of
14 \$204,000 in funds to be received from the
15 US Department of Justice. These funds
16 were offered by the US Department of
17 Justice and were awarded to Suffolk
18 County as the fiscal agent on behalf of
19 the Nassau/Suffolk Partnership, now is
20 being passed through to Nassau County.

21 The funding is to be used to support
22 personnel, overtime, fringe, and the
23 purchase of equipment as part of a
24 multifaceted program to enforce
25 intervention and prevention aimed at

1
2 reducing violent crime.

3 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: And what other
4 items fall under? It's just that these
5 grants correct 384?

6 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: I have six
7 items that fall under the 384. All the
8 grants.

9 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Go ahead, I'm
10 sorry.

11 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: Go to the
12 next one?

13 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Sure. Please.

14 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: All right,
15 so the next one is the 2022 Give Program.
16 This item appropriates \$306,533 to be
17 received from the New York State Division
18 of Criminal Justice Services to provide
19 overtime funding to enhance investigative
20 and street-level enforcement with a focus
21 on reducing gun violence. This does not
22 required any kind of contributory match.

23 My third item is we request the
24 supplemental appropriation of \$2 million
25 in funds to be received from the US

1
2 Department of Transportation. The Motor
3 Carrier Safety Unit is requesting these
4 funds, which will provide overtime to
5 allow them to conduct commercial motor
6 vehicle enforcement. Officers will
7 inspect these vehicles to ensure that
8 they follow all Federal and State safety
9 regulations. There is no required match
10 on this.

11 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: On this, you're
12 talking about -- this would be with the
13 trucks, they would weigh the trucks or
14 just inspect it?

15 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: Right, the
16 Motor Carrier Safety Unit is responsible
17 to go out and make sure that commercial
18 vehicles are up to inspection and safety
19 equipment, usually on the 495 and the
20 larger roads.

21 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: But would they
22 also do it on some of the side streets?

23 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: Wherever
24 we see commercial traffic and the large
25 volumes commercial traffic. We always

1
2 send the Motor Carrier Safety Unit to do
3 these random spot inspections.

4 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: It's good to know.
5 Thank you. I'm sorry, you have others.
6 I'm sorry.

7 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: My next
8 item is requesting supplemental
9 appropriation of a \$105,337 to be
10 received from the US Department of
11 Justice. The grant funds will be used to
12 support overtime funding for the
13 deployment of NCPD personnel, including
14 the Bureau of Special Operations, also
15 precinct level officers and supervisors
16 to conduct community outreach and
17 interact with community stakeholders.
18 Nassau County will use in the \$105,137 in
19 grant: \$82,017 will be used for plain
20 clothes patrols and \$23,120 for related
21 fringe benefits. There is no match with
22 this grant.

23 My fifth item. Police Department
24 requests supplemental appropriation in
25 the amount of \$11,088 in funds to be

1
2 received from New York State Office of
3 Homeland Security. The funds
4 administrated by the Homeland Security be
5 utilized by members of the Nassau County
6 Police Department to participate in a New
7 York State Division of Homeland Security
8 and Emergency services sponsored exercise
9 that will test homeland security measures
10 and promote joint operation responses
11 within the region. Participants will
12 include members of Nassau County, Suffolk
13 County and New York State Police. There
14 is no required match for this funding.

15 Last but not least, County
16 department request supplemental
17 appropriation in the amount of \$479,526
18 to be received from New York State Office
19 of Homeland Security. This program is
20 designed to provide law enforcement
21 agencies with resources to purchase
22 and/or supplement their capabilities in
23 detecting, disrupting, and preventing
24 acts of terrorism. The funding be set
25 aside for Nassau County for training

1
2 exercises for \$39,473 and \$300,026 will
3 be set aside for equipment purchases.
4 There is no required match for this
5 funding.

6 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Thank you very
7 much. Delia.

8 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: So
9 these are all good grants and we don't
10 have to match with any of them, correct?

11 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: Yes.
12 Are these? I don't recall many of these
13 in the past; are these new?

14 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: These are
15 all additional supplements for previous
16 grant awards.

17 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: So we
18 have had all of them before?

19 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: Yes.

20 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: I just
21 might not have recalled all of them.

22 Is there some type of like
23 accounting for these that we have to do
24 to send to the State? For instance, we
25 we show how we used it?

1
2 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: There is a
3 reporting process that our Grants Unit
4 within the Police Department gets all
5 backup documentation and to make sure we
6 are adhering to the rules of the grant.

7 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: Because
8 some of the programs, I think I mean do
9 you do you? I don't want to say
10 advertise, but you make it known that
11 these are available for other police
12 departments too. Or is it just Nassau
13 County, or is it some of our --

14 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: Well, some
15 are state-funded, some are federal funds,
16 other jurisdictions or municipalities
17 would have chance to participate in this.
18 This is just the the percentage that we
19 are getting from our applications.

20 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: So all
21 of this is just for Nassau County?

22 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: The one
23 specifically I spoke about was a joint
24 between us and Suffolk County. It was a
25 pass-through from them to us, but we

1
2 worked in partnership with Suffolk.

3 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: Okay.
4 Well, good work. I'm glad to see that
5 you're giving this money through grants.
6 I know it's it's arduous and takes time,
7 but it's good to see that they're used
8 for good purposes. So I appreciate it.

9 DEPUTY INSPECTOR MURPHY: Thank you.

10 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Any other
11 legislators, any public comment? Thank
12 you very much for your testimony.

13 MS. MEREDAY: Meta J. Mereday. This
14 is the reason why I kind of challenge or
15 put the charge out going into 2023. This
16 is supposed to be my month of being nice
17 and calm, the month all about me, but
18 anyway.

19 This is the type of information that
20 residents need to know about. They need
21 to be here because we are standing here
22 and we are always in support of our law
23 enforcement. So with regard to the grants
24 and the funding, we are definitely in
25 support of that. But I'll also challenge

1
2 in terms of these types of resources to
3 protect, safety, and things of that
4 nature. If we're not looking at some type
5 of appropriation along with this to
6 bolster our ongoing issue with crossing
7 guards and providing them not only with
8 salaries but with benefits that would
9 free a number of our law enforcement
10 professionals, many of whom I interact
11 with on a regular basis, particularly
12 being a part of the first precinct, and
13 we stand-in support of those officers and
14 employees that are rebuilding with the
15 second precinct with that facility. So we
16 stand-in support of that. But I'm hoping
17 that we can kind of look at where some of
18 these funds can actually go towards
19 providing for public safety in that
20 regard for public safety officers. If
21 we're talking about deterring acts of
22 terrorism, we need to support our public
23 safety officers who protect all of you
24 and all of us in our work that we're
25 doing with regard to our community.

1
2 So I'm in support of these grants,
3 its ideal if we could get additional
4 funding. The Federal Government has
5 numbers of avenues of opportunity for
6 funding, so I'm hoping that the newly
7 contracted grant writers are looking at
8 that. If they're looking at resources
9 that can benefit various departments
10 within the County, that we're looking at
11 those types of arenas to get additional
12 funding so that we can get more law
13 enforcement officers.

14 We've got officers now that are
15 riding around in the same cars that are
16 like 10-20 years old. If we're talking
17 about providing for protection and
18 support, they need to have viable
19 vehicles that they can travel in to
20 protect our interests and those of our
21 elected officials.

22 So that's why I just wanted to stand
23 here -- and again these various
24 departments, I'm encouraged by this
25 particular report. And again I charge and

1
2 challenge the elected officials to inform
3 your public constituents with regard to
4 these types of activities and support
5 services that are taking place that our
6 law enforcement, Nassau County Police
7 Department, is actively doing for our
8 protection and yours.

9 But let's look at how we can be more
10 proactive in supporting our crossing
11 guards, our public safety officers,
12 giving them some support, giving them
13 resources and benefits so that we can
14 address many of the challenges that are
15 impacting our community as a whole. Thank
16 you.

17 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: All those in favor
18 of passing item 384-22, please signify by
19 saying aye.

20 (Whereupon, all members of
21 the Public Safety Committee
22 respond in favor.)

23 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: The item passes
24 unanimously.

25 *****

1
2 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Okay. Clerk Item
3 number 386-22 is an ordinance
4 supplemental to the annual appropriation
5 ordinance in connection with the District
6 Attorney.

7 May have a motion? Moved by
8 Legislator Deriggi-Whitton, seconded by
9 Legislator Rhoads. The item is before
10 us. Good afternoon, sir.

11 ADA MCDERMOTT: Good afternoon
12 Chairwoman, Legislators, Dennis
13 McDermott, Assistant District Attorney.
14 There are actually two grants under
15 386-22, both are funded by the United
16 States Justice Department.

17 The first supplemental appropriation
18 request of a \$100,000 is for the Hate
19 Crimes Prosecution Program. It's going to
20 be used for salary for a dedicated unit
21 chief, which we believe will enhance the
22 unit by enabling the unit chief to reach
23 out and spend more time organizing with
24 police organizations, reaching out to the
25 community, educating, and prosecuting

1
2 hate crimes.

3 The second is grant request, a
4 supplemental request of \$166,667 to use
5 DNA for cold cases, specifically violent
6 cases. And just, coincidentally, today
7 you may have seen on the news that using
8 DNA, Richard Cottingham who, as the
9 "Torso Killer", plead guilty to 1968
10 murder and admitted to killing four other
11 women in Long Island. The funds will be
12 used to enhance and improve the DNA
13 programs that we now have that have run
14 through the Homicide Bureau.

15 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: It's very
16 interesting when you hear that. Because
17 it's even more, they could even take
18 almost like minute particles of DNA,
19 right?

20 ADA MCDERMOTT: That's correct.

21 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: It's good to know.
22 Legislator Mule.

23 LEGISLATOR MULE: Thank you, Madam
24 Chair. I'm a member of the Antisemitism
25 Task Force and we're getting close to

1
2 putting a report together with some ideas
3 and things. So this, this grant about
4 hate crimes prosecution program, is that
5 all earmarked to go in a very specific
6 way?

7 ADA MCDERMOTT: Right now, of the
8 100,000, 97,500 is going to wages for the
9 dedicated unit chief, but if you have
10 questions, if you send me information, I
11 will pass it on to the Unit.

12 LEGISLATGOR MULE: I think we're
13 going to be asking for a member from the
14 DA Office to come and talk with us at our
15 next meeting.

16 ADA MCDERMOTT: That is the intent,
17 so we'd appreciate it.

18 LEGISLATGOR MULE: Thank you.

19 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Any public
20 comment?

21 ADA MCDERMOTT: Thank you.

22 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Thank you for your
23 testimony.

24 MS. MEREDAY: Meta J. Mereday.
25 First, I need to give a shout out to the

1
2 POP Officers because they do a great job
3 and they do provide a significant benefit
4 to the community.

5 I'm in support of any initiative
6 that addresses hate of any kind. I'm
7 hopeful that -- when I attended by
8 accident, there was a forum or summit
9 from, I believe, the Health Committee
10 that addressed hate but, unfortunately,
11 lacked representation at that summit. As
12 far as the presentation from persons of
13 African-American descent, and what most
14 people don't realize is that
15 African-Americans continue to be number
16 one in the numbers of hate crimes and
17 related activities in this country to
18 this day. It's a sad history, but it's a
19 truism that we need to face and if we're
20 going to collectively erase all of the
21 hate, be it antisemitism, hatred against
22 Asians who were falsely accused of the
23 COVID virus, all of these issues need to
24 be brought to the table. So whoever is
25 convening on this particular Body, it's

1
2 my hope that they are inclusive but also
3 backed by fundamental research and
4 analysis as to the true dynamics of the
5 scope of these issues that are permeating
6 through our county and through our
7 country.

8 So again, I'm in support of this.
9 Again, I can only hope that the County is
10 not seriously just looking at this from
11 you know, a committee, and here's a
12 report and then we put out a press
13 release. I'm hoping that there are
14 additional funds and resources.

15 Again, I cannot stress this enough
16 that the Federal Government, particularly
17 the last three months, has issued more
18 than enough executive orders and
19 potential for resources that this county,
20 for whatever reason, fails to participate
21 in achieving. As we're coming up now next
22 week the VA as well as the VFW is having
23 an outreach with regard to the PACT bill,
24 funding for burn pits, et cetera, and
25 what has been a bone of contention for

1
2 our veterans. And again, Nassau County
3 continues to lag behind in pursuing these
4 types of resources that could be
5 beneficial for our community.

6 So I'm again hoping that this
7 Commission, with their salaries that
8 they're being, given, that they are
9 looking into all aspects of hate and
10 potential solutions, training and
11 resources to address it.

12 Thank you.

13 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Thank you.

14 All those in favor of passing it
15 386-22. Please signify by saying Aye.

16 (Whereupon, all members of
17 the Public Safety Committee
18 respond in favor.)

19 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Oppose.

20 (Whereupon, no verbal
21 response.)

22 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: The item passes
23 unanimously.

24 *****
25

1
2 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: There was also an
3 addendum to this agenda. May have a
4 motion to suspend the Rules? Moved by
5 Legislator Pilips, seconded by Legislator
6 Rhoads. All those in favor?

7 (Whereupon, all members of
8 the Public Safety Committee
9 respond in favor.)

10 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: The rules are
11 suspended.

12 Clerk Item 389-22 is an ordinance
13 supplemental to the Annual Appropriation
14 Ordinance in connection with the
15 Probation Department.

16 May I have a motion? Moved by
17 Legislator Bynoe, seconded by Legislator
18 Rhoads. The item is before us. Who is
19 here from Probation?

20 MR. SCHLIRO: Good afternoon. Joe
21 Schliro, Nassau County Department of
22 Probation, Fiscal Officer.

23 This item covers two grants. One is
24 the Stop DWI Program, it's \$237,000
25 grant. It's an offset to funding of

1
2 probation officers as well as ancillary
3 expenses such as victim impact panels,
4 overtime, etcetera. There's no County
5 share to this. It's strict pass-through
6 from Nassau County Traffic Safety Board.
7 Any questions on that one?

8 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Are you the ones
9 that put in the Interlock system? So that
10 would be connected with this?

11 MR. SCHLIRO: Correct, it's with
12 connected with Interlock, Electronic
13 monitoring, scram monitoring, the
14 electric monitoring bracelets, anything
15 related to that. So this grant funds a
16 small portion of that function.

17 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Any other
18 Legislators? Legislator DeRiggi-Whitton.

19 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: This
20 isn't exactly pertaining to that item,
21 but item 203-22, it was addressing, I
22 think it was \$307,000. Have you heard
23 anything about that? Do you know when it
24 expires?

25 MR. SCHLIRO: My understanding is

1
2 that still has been tabled, that it was
3 not untabled yet.

4 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: I
5 wonder how he can get it moving. Yeah, I
6 would think it would be untabled by now,
7 unless there's some specific reason not
8 to use it. Do you know if it expires?

9 MR. SCHLIRO: No. It does not.

10 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: That
11 makes me feel a little bit better.

12 MR. SCHLIRO: I believe that may be
13 scheduled for next month. I don't know
14 about the schedule. I know we inquired
15 about that and I believe it's hopefully
16 going to be scheduled for next month.

17 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: For
18 January, terrific! I just hate to see us
19 lose money.

20 MR. SCHLIRO: Well, we strive very
21 hardheartedly not to do that.

22 LEGISLATOR DERIGGI-WHITTON: I know
23 you do, so I just want make sure we stay
24 on top of it on our end, so thank you.

25 MR. SCHLIRO: The second grant on

1
2 this item is the STIP (phonetic) grant,
3 which is the supervision of juveniles.
4 It's a \$237,000 appropriation. This is
5 -- I'm looking at the wrong one. Forgive
6 me. This is an appropriation of
7 \$164,300. The County share is 38% of the
8 full amount, The State picks up 68% (sic)
9 of that, which is about \$164,000, I
10 believe. And this is his funds the non
11 RTA portion of STIP programs that we
12 provide, including electronic monitoring,
13 juvenile justice services, family court
14 overtime for probation officers. There
15 are a series of programs that are funded
16 by it. The original approval was received
17 in March of 2022. The final approval was
18 received in October of 2022, which is why
19 it's before you now.

20 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Thank you very
21 much. Any public?

22 (Whereupon, no verbal
23 response.)

24 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Thank you. All
25 those in favor of passing this item,

1
2 please signify by saying aye.

3 (Whereupon, all members of
4 the Public Safety Board respond
5 in favor.)

6 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: The item passes
7 unanimously.

8 *****
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

1
2 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Clerk Item number
3 390-22 is an ordinance supplemental to
4 the annual appropriation ordinance in
5 connection with the Correctional Center.
6 May I have a motion? Moved by Legislator
7 Bynoe. Seconded by Legislator Pilip.

8 Is anyone here from the
9 Administration? Good afternoon.

10 MS. HALL: Good afternoon. Narda
11 Hall, Correctional Center. Item 390-22 is
12 for two items.

13 The first one is for the Federal
14 Drug Forfeiture Program. The item
15 appropriates \$138,126 in funds received
16 from the Federal Drug Enforcement Agency
17 deposited with the County Treasurer. The
18 funds will be used towards the canine
19 purchases and training.

20 The second appropriation is for the
21 GIVE award; Gun Involved Violence
22 Elimination Program. It's for \$22,000.
23 The item will be used for overtime,
24 training, investigations, information
25 sharing, and meetings for our Gang

Intelligence Unit.

CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Any comment?

(Whereupon, no verbal
response.)

CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Any public
comment?

(Whereupon, no verbal
response.)

CHAIRWOMAN FORD: I see none. Thank
thank you very much for your testimony.
Sorry about this. All those in favor of
passing this item, please signify by
saying aye.

(Whereupon, all members of
the Public Safety Committee
respond in favor.)

CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Opposed?

(Whereupon, no verbal
response.)

CHAIRWOMAN FORD: The item passes
unanimously.

There is no other business in front
of this committee. May have a motion to
adjourn?

1
2 LEGISLATOR RHOADS: Motion to
3 adjourn.

4 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: Yay, here you go.
5 This is going to be the last one on the
6 Committee. So there you go, Steve.
7 Legislator Rhoads. Seconded by Pilip.
8 All those in favor?

9 (Whereupon, all members of
10 the Public Safety Committee
11 respond in favor.)

12 CHAIRWOMAN FORD: This item is now
13 adjourned. Thank you, everybody.

14 Public Works is next.

15 (Adjourned, 3:41 p.m.)
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

C E R T I F I C A T E

STATE OF NEW YORK)
 : SS.:
COUNTY OF NASSAU)

I, KAREN LORENZO, a Notary Public for and
within the State of New York, do hereby
certify:

That the above is a correct transcription
of my stenographic notes.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set
my hand this 15th day of December, 2022.

Karen Lorenzo
KAREN LORENZO

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 12.05.2022		
\$	5	C
\$100,000 ^[1] - 24:18 \$105,137 ^[1] - 16:18 \$105,337 ^[1] - 16:9 \$11,088 ^[1] - 16:25 \$138,126 ^[1] - 35:15 \$164,000 ^[1] - 33:9 \$164,300 ^[1] - 33:7 \$166,667 ^[1] - 25:4 \$204,000 ^[1] - 13:14 \$22,000 ^[1] - 35:22 \$23,120 ^[1] - 16:20 \$237,000 ^[2] - 30:24, 33:4 \$300,026 ^[1] - 18:2 \$306,533 ^[1] - 14:16 \$307,000 ^[1] - 31:22 \$39,473 ^[1] - 18:2 \$479,526 ^[1] - 17:17 \$50,000 ^[1] - 6:14 \$510,000 ^[1] - 7:19 \$82,017 ^[1] - 16:19	5 ^[1] - 1:20 50% ^[1] - 7:20 6 68% ^[1] - 33:8 9 9/11 ^[1] - 11:10 97,500 ^[1] - 26:8 A accident ^[1] - 27:8 accounting ^[1] - 18:23 accused ^[1] - 27:22 achieving ^[1] - 28:21 actively ^[1] - 23:7 activities ^[2] - 23:4, 27:17 acts ^[2] - 17:24, 21:21 actual ^[2] - 8:21, 8:25 ADA ^[6] - 3:6, 24:11, 25:20, 26:7, 26:16, 26:21 adapted ^[1] - 9:22 addendum ^[1] - 30:3 addition ^[1] - 8:12 additional ^[4] - 18:15, 22:3, 22:11, 28:14 address ^[3] - 9:15, 23:14, 29:11 addressed ^[1] - 27:10 addresses ^[1] - 27:6 addressing ^[1] - 31:21 adhering ^[1] - 19:6 adjourn ^[2] - 36:25, 37:3 adjourned ^[1] - 37:13 Adjourned ^[1] - 37:15 administrated ^[1] - 17:4 Administration ^[1] - 35:9 admitted ^[1] - 25:10 advertise ^[1] - 19:10 afforded ^[1] - 6:8 African ^[2] - 27:13, 27:15 African-American ^[1] - 27:13 African-Americans ^[1] - 27:15 afternoon ^[10] - 4:2, 5:16, 5:17, 13:8, 13:10, 24:10, 24:11, 30:20, 35:9, 35:10 agencies ^[2] - 8:14, 17:21 agency ^[1] - 10:10 Agency ^[1] - 35:16 agenda ^[2] - 5:7, 30:3 agent ^[1] - 13:18 ahead ^[1] - 14:9 aimed ^[1] - 13:25 aligned ^[1] - 10:12 allow ^[2] - 11:7, 15:5 allowing ^[1] - 6:22 almost ^[1] - 25:18 American ^[1] - 27:13 Americans ^[1] - 27:15 amount ^[3] - 16:25, 17:17, 33:8 analysis ^[1] - 28:4 ancillary ^[1] - 31:2	Annual ^[2] - 13:4, 30:13 annual ^[3] - 5:11, 24:4, 35:4 Antisemitism ^[1] - 25:24 antisemitism ^[1] - 27:21 anyway ^[1] - 20:18 applications ^[1] - 19:19 appreciate ^[4] - 7:3, 7:7, 20:8, 26:17 appropriates ^[2] - 14:16, 35:15 Appropriation ^[2] - 13:4, 30:13 appropriation ^[13] - 5:12, 13:13, 14:24, 16:9, 16:24, 17:17, 21:5, 24:4, 24:17, 33:4, 33:6, 35:4, 35:20 appropriations ^[1] - 7:16 approval ^[2] - 33:16, 33:17 arduous ^[1] - 20:6 Area ^[2] - 7:25, 8:11 area ^[1] - 6:20 arenas ^[1] - 22:11 Asians ^[1] - 27:22 aside ^[2] - 17:25, 18:3 aspects ^[1] - 29:9 assets ^[1] - 6:21 Assistant ^[1] - 24:13 attended ^[1] - 27:7 Attorney ^[2] - 24:6, 24:13 automatically ^[1] - 8:8 available ^[1] - 19:11 Avenue ^[1] - 1:15 avenues ^[1] - 22:5 award ^[1] - 35:21 awarded ^[1] - 13:17 awards ^[2] - 5:24, 18:16 Aye ^[1] - 29:15 aye ^[4] - 12:6, 23:19, 34:2, 36:14 B backed ^[1] - 28:3 backup ^[1] - 19:5 based ^[1] - 9:14 basis ^[1] - 21:11 Beach ^[1] - 11:22 become ^[1] - 10:11 behalf ^[1] - 13:18 behind ^[1] - 29:3 beneficial ^[1] - 29:5 benefit ^[2] - 22:9, 27:3 benefits ^[3] - 16:21, 21:8, 23:13 best ^[1] - 10:10 better ^[3] - 9:2, 9:21, 32:11 between ^[1] - 19:24 bill ^[1] - 28:23 bit ^[1] - 32:11 Board ^[2] - 31:6, 34:4 Body ^[1] - 27:25 bolster ^[1] - 21:6 bone ^[1] - 28:25 boroughs ^[1] - 10:16 bracelets ^[1] - 31:14 bring ^[1] - 11:25 brought ^[1] - 27:24 Building ^[1] - 1:14 bundled ^[1] - 5:24 Bureau ^[2] - 16:14, 25:14 burnt ^[1] - 28:24 business ^[1] - 36:23 BY ^[1] - 1:24 Bynoe ^[4] - 4:11, 13:7, 30:17, 35:7 BYNOE ^[2] - 2:7, 4:12 calm ^[1] - 20:17 camera ^[1] - 6:18 canine ^[1] - 35:18 cannot ^[1] - 28:15 capabilities ^[1] - 17:22 capability ^[1] - 10:10 Carrier ^[3] - 15:3, 15:16, 16:2 cars ^[1] - 22:15 carve ^[1] - 6:5 case ^[1] - 9:22 cases ^[2] - 25:5, 25:6 Center ^[2] - 35:5, 35:11 certify ^[1] - 38:9 cetera ^[1] - 28:24 Chair ^[1] - 25:24 CHAIR ^[2] - 2:2, 2:3 Chairman ^[1] - 4:22 CHAIRWOMAN ^[44] - 1:12, 4:2, 5:3, 5:5, 6:9, 7:11, 8:17, 11:19, 12:10, 12:13, 13:2, 14:3, 14:9, 14:13, 15:11, 15:21, 16:4, 18:6, 20:10, 23:17, 23:23, 24:2, 25:15, 25:21, 26:19, 26:22, 29:13, 29:19, 29:22, 30:2, 30:10, 31:8, 31:17, 33:20, 33:24, 34:6, 35:2, 36:3, 36:6, 36:10, 36:18, 36:21, 37:4, 37:12 Chairwoman ^[2] - 4:25, 24:12 challenge ^[3] - 20:14, 20:25, 23:2 challenges ^[1] - 23:14 chance ^[1] - 19:17 charge ^[2] - 20:15, 22:25 chief ^[3] - 24:21, 24:22, 26:9 City ^[2] - 11:12, 11:22 City's ^[1] - 10:13 CIVIL ^[1] - 3:10 Clerk ^[6] - 2:13, 4:4, 5:8, 13:2, 24:2, 30:12 CLERK ^[8] - 4:6, 4:10, 4:13, 4:16, 4:19, 4:22, 4:25, 5:4 clerk ^[2] - 5:10, 35:2 close ^[1] - 25:25 clothes ^[1] - 16:20 coincidentally ^[1] - 25:6 cold ^[1] - 25:5 collect ^[1] - 7:6 collectively ^[1] - 27:20 combined ^[1] - 5:22 coming ^[1] - 28:21 comment ^[5] - 11:8, 20:11, 26:20, 36:3, 36:7 COMMENT ^[1] - 3:9 comments ^[2] - 8:18 commercial ^[4] - 15:5, 15:17, 15:24, 15:25 Commission ^[1] - 29:7 Commissioner ^[1] - 11:21 Committee ^[10] - 4:4, 4:7, 12:8, 23:21, 27:9, 29:17, 30:8, 36:16, 37:6, 37:10 COMMITTEE ^[1] - 1:10 committee ^[3] - 11:2, 28:11, 36:24 COMMITTEES ^[1] - 1:4 communities ^[5] - 7:13, 9:9, 10:24, 11:23, 12:3 community ^[9] - 9:14, 10:22, 16:16, 16:17, 21:25, 23:15, 24:25, 27:4, 29:5 community-based ^[1] - 9:14 competitive ^[1] - 6:4
TOP KEY COURT REPORTING, INC. (516) 414-3516		

concerned ^[1] - 9:18
conduct ^[2] - 15:5, 16:16
confirmed ^[1] - 11:5
connected ^[2] - 31:10, 31:12
connection ^[5] - 5:12, 13:5, 24:5, 30:14, 35:5
consist ^[1] - 7:17
constituents ^[1] - 23:3
contention ^[1] - 28:25
continue ^[1] - 27:15
continues ^[1] - 29:3
contracted ^[1] - 22:7
contributory ^[1] - 14:22
convening ^[1] - 27:25
Corbett ^[1] - 11:21
correct ^[4] - 14:5, 18:10, 25:20, 38:10
Correct ^[1] - 31:11
Correctional ^[2] - 35:5, 35:11
CORRECTIONS ^[1] - 3:7
cost ^[1] - 7:20
Cottingham ^[1] - 25:8
country ^[2] - 27:17, 28:7
county ^[2] - 28:6, 28:19
COUNTY ^[2] - 1:2, 38:5
County ^[25] - 1:14, 8:15, 9:2, 10:18, 11:13, 13:18, 13:20, 16:18, 17:5, 17:12, 17:13, 17:15, 17:25, 19:13, 19:21, 19:24, 22:10, 23:6, 28:9, 29:2, 30:21, 31:4, 31:6, 33:7, 35:17
court ^[1] - 33:13
COURT ^[1] - 1:24
covers ^[1] - 30:23
COVID ^[1] - 27:23
crime ^[1] - 14:2
Crimes ^[1] - 24:19
crimes ^[3] - 25:2, 26:4, 27:16
Criminal ^[1] - 14:18
crisis ^[1] - 9:16
Critical ^[1] - 6:3
critical ^[1] - 9:25
crossing ^[2] - 21:6, 23:10
Cyber ^[1] - 6:2

D

DA ^[1] - 26:14
dangers ^[1] - 11:18
Debra ^[1] - 4:8
DEBRA ^[1] - 2:8
December ^[2] - 1:20, 38:13
dedicated ^[2] - 24:20, 26:9
definitely ^[2] - 7:11, 20:24
Delaney ^[1] - 5:18
DELANEY ^[5] - 3:4, 5:17, 6:16, 7:8, 7:15
Delia ^[2] - 4:14, 18:7
DELIA ^[1] - 2:6
Denise ^[1] - 4:25
DENISE ^[2] - 1:11, 2:2
Dennis ^[1] - 24:12
DENNIS ^[1] - 3:6
department ^[1] - 17:16
Department ^[13] - 13:5, 13:12, 13:15, 13:16, 15:2, 16:10, 16:23, 17:6, 19:4, 23:7, 24:16, 30:15, 30:21
departments ^[4] - 8:10, 19:12, 22:9, 22:24
deploy ^[1] - 6:19
deployment ^[1] - 16:13
deposited ^[1] - 35:17

DEPUTY ^[14] - 13:9, 14:6, 14:11, 14:14, 15:15, 15:23, 16:7, 18:11, 18:14, 18:19, 19:2, 19:14, 19:22, 20:9
Deputy ^[1] - 13:10
Deriggi ^[3] - 4:14, 24:8, 31:18
DERIGGI ^[15] - 2:6, 4:15, 6:11, 6:24, 18:8, 18:17, 18:20, 19:7, 19:20, 20:3, 31:19, 32:4, 32:10, 32:17, 32:22
Deriggi-Whitton ^[3] - 4:14, 24:8, 31:18
DERIGGI-WHITTON ^[19] - 2:6, 4:15, 6:11, 6:24, 18:8, 18:17, 18:20, 19:7, 19:20, 20:3, 31:19, 32:4, 32:10, 32:17, 32:22
descent ^[1] - 27:13
designed ^[1] - 17:20
detecting ^[1] - 17:23
detering ^[1] - 21:21
direction ^[1] - 11:4
director ^[1] - 11:5
disrupting ^[1] - 17:23
District ^[2] - 24:5, 24:13
Division ^[2] - 14:17, 17:7
divvy ^[2] - 8:9, 8:13
DNA ^[4] - 25:5, 25:8, 25:12, 25:18
documentation ^[1] - 19:5
Drug ^[2] - 35:14, 35:16
during ^[1] - 11:23
DWI ^[1] - 30:24
dynamics ^[1] - 28:4

E

earmarked ^[1] - 26:5
ease ^[1] - 12:4
educating ^[1] - 24:25
effectively ^[1] - 9:15
efficient ^[1] - 7:10
elected ^[2] - 22:21, 23:2
electric ^[1] - 31:14
electronic ^[1] - 33:12
Electronic ^[1] - 31:12
Elimination ^[1] - 35:22
emergencies ^[2] - 9:11, 9:22
Emergency ^[5] - 5:13, 5:18, 7:18, 11:12, 17:8
emergency ^[3] - 8:12, 9:3, 10:4
employees ^[2] - 7:22, 21:14
enabling ^[1] - 24:22
encouraged ^[1] - 22:24
end ^[1] - 32:24
enforce ^[1] - 13:24
enforcement ^[11] - 8:4, 8:10, 8:14, 8:16, 14:20, 15:6, 17:20, 20:23, 21:9, 22:13, 23:6
Enforcement ^[2] - 8:6, 35:16
engagement ^[1] - 9:13
enhance ^[3] - 14:19, 24:21, 25:12
ensure ^[1] - 15:7
equipment ^[3] - 13:23, 15:19, 18:3
erase ^[1] - 27:20
essentially ^[1] - 7:21
et ^[1] - 28:24
etcetera ^[1] - 31:4
events ^[1] - 6:22
exactly ^[1] - 31:20
Executive ^[1] - 1:14
executive ^[1] - 28:18
exercise ^[1] - 17:8
exercises ^[1] - 18:2

exists ^[1] - 9:8
expenses ^[2] - 7:22, 31:3
expires ^[2] - 31:24, 32:8

F

face ^[1] - 27:19
facilities ^[1] - 9:25
facility ^[1] - 21:15
fails ^[1] - 28:20
fall ^[2] - 14:4, 14:7
falsely ^[1] - 27:22
family ^[1] - 33:13
far ^[1] - 27:12
favor ^[14] - 12:5, 12:9, 23:17, 23:22, 29:14, 29:18, 30:6, 30:9, 33:25, 34:5, 36:12, 36:17, 37:8, 37:11
fear ^[1] - 11:15
fears ^[1] - 12:4
Federal ^[7] - 5:21, 10:6, 15:8, 22:4, 28:16, 35:13, 35:16
federal ^[1] - 19:15
federally ^[1] - 10:23
FERRETTI ^[2] - 2:5, 4:18
Ferretti ^[2] - 4:17, 5:14
few ^[2] - 5:22, 7:16
fifth ^[1] - 16:23
final ^[1] - 33:17
First ^[2] - 11:10, 13:12
first ^[6] - 5:23, 7:18, 21:12, 24:17, 26:25, 35:13
Fiscal ^[1] - 30:22
fiscal ^[1] - 13:18
five ^[1] - 10:16
floods ^[1] - 9:17
focus ^[1] - 14:20
follow ^[1] - 15:8
Force ^[1] - 25:25
FORD ^[45] - 1:11, 2:2, 4:2, 5:3, 5:5, 6:9, 7:11, 8:17, 11:19, 12:10, 12:13, 13:2, 14:3, 14:9, 14:13, 15:11, 15:21, 16:4, 18:6, 20:10, 23:17, 23:23, 24:2, 25:15, 25:21, 26:19, 26:22, 29:13, 29:19, 29:22, 30:2, 30:10, 31:8, 31:17, 33:20, 33:24, 34:6, 35:2, 36:3, 36:6, 36:10, 36:18, 36:21, 37:4, 37:12
Ford ^[1] - 5:2
Forfeiture ^[1] - 35:14
forgive ^[1] - 33:5
fortunate ^[1] - 6:8
forum ^[1] - 27:8
four ^[2] - 5:7, 25:10
Franklin ^[1] - 1:15
free ^[1] - 21:9
fringe ^[3] - 7:21, 13:22, 16:21
front ^[1] - 36:23
full ^[1] - 33:8
function ^[1] - 31:16
fundamental ^[1] - 28:3
funded ^[4] - 10:23, 19:15, 24:15, 33:15
Funding ^[1] - 8:22
funding ^[13] - 6:15, 13:21, 14:19, 16:12, 17:14, 17:24, 18:5, 20:24, 22:4, 22:6, 22:12, 28:24, 30:25
funds ^[15] - 13:14, 13:15, 14:25, 15:4, 16:11, 16:25, 17:3, 19:15, 21:18, 25:11, 28:14, 31:15, 33:10, 35:15, 35:18

G

gain ^[1] - 10:18
Gang ^[1] - 35:25
GIVE ^[1] - 35:21
given ^[1] - 29:8
glad ^[1] - 20:4
Glad ^[1] - 6:9
GOTTEHRER ^[1] - 3:10
Government ^[3] - 10:6, 22:4, 28:16
grant ^[14] - 5:21, 5:24, 16:11, 16:19, 16:22, 18:16, 19:6, 22:7, 25:3, 26:3, 30:25, 31:15, 32:25, 33:2
Grant ^[6] - 5:25, 6:2, 6:3, 7:19, 7:24, 8:3
grants ^[11] - 6:4, 7:17, 7:23, 14:5, 14:8, 18:9, 20:5, 20:23, 22:2, 24:14, 30:23
Grants ^[2] - 6:7, 19:3
great ^[1] - 27:2
guards ^[2] - 21:7, 23:11
guided ^[1] - 11:22
guidelines ^[1] - 10:7
guilty ^[1] - 25:9
gun ^[1] - 14:21
Gun ^[1] - 35:21
guys ^[1] - 7:4

H

HALL ^[2] - 3:7, 35:10
Hall ^[1] - 35:11
hand ^[1] - 38:13
hardheartedly ^[1] - 32:21
hardworking ^[1] - 10:9
Hate ^[1] - 24:18
hate ^[8] - 25:2, 26:4, 27:6, 27:10, 27:16, 27:21, 29:9, 32:18
hatred ^[1] - 27:21
Health ^[1] - 27:9
hear ^[2] - 6:9, 25:16
heard ^[2] - 11:20, 31:22
hearing ^[3] - 8:23, 8:24
help ^[3] - 7:3, 7:4, 7:5
helped ^[1] - 7:6
hereby ^[1] - 38:8
hereunto ^[1] - 38:12
high ^[1] - 10:5
high-powered ^[1] - 10:5
history ^[1] - 27:18
hold ^[1] - 7:5
homeland ^[1] - 17:9
Homeland ^[9] - 5:21, 6:6, 7:24, 8:2, 8:22, 17:3, 17:4, 17:7, 17:19
homes ^[1] - 9:25
Homicide ^[1] - 25:14
hope ^[2] - 28:2, 28:9
hopeful ^[1] - 27:7
hopefully ^[1] - 32:15
hoping ^[6] - 10:11, 10:25, 21:16, 22:6, 28:13, 29:6
houses ^[1] - 6:20
hurricane ^[1] - 9:17

I

idea ^[3] - 6:12, 6:14, 9:11
ideal ^[2] - 10:17, 22:3
ideas ^[1] - 26:2

impact ^[1] - 31:3
impacting ^[1] - 23:15
improve ^[1] - 25:12
IN ^[1] - 38:12
include ^[1] - 17:12
including ^[2] - 16:13, 33:12
inclusive ^[1] - 28:2
inform ^[1] - 23:2
information ^[3] - 20:19, 26:10, 35:24
Infrastructure ^[1] - 6:3
infrastructure ^[3] - 6:13, 8:23, 8:25
initiative ^[1] - 27:5
Initiative ^[2] - 8:2, 8:12
inquired ^[1] - 32:14
inspect ^[2] - 15:7, 15:14
inspection ^[1] - 15:18
inspections ^[1] - 16:3
INSPECTOR ^[14] - 13:9, 14:6, 14:11, 14:14, 15:15, 15:23, 16:7, 18:11, 18:14, 18:19, 19:2, 19:14, 19:22, 20:9
Inspector ^[1] - 13:10
instance ^[1] - 18:24
Intelligence ^[1] - 36:2
intent ^[2] - 8:21, 26:16
interact ^[2] - 16:17, 21:10
interaction ^[1] - 9:13
interesting ^[2] - 6:25, 25:16
interests ^[1] - 22:20
Interlock ^[2] - 31:9, 31:12
intervention ^[1] - 13:25
investigations ^[1] - 35:24
investigative ^[1] - 14:19
Involved ^[1] - 35:21
Island ^[1] - 25:11
issue ^[1] - 21:6
issued ^[1] - 28:17
issues ^[2] - 27:23, 28:5
item ^[22] - 13:2, 13:8, 14:16, 14:23, 16:8, 16:23, 23:18, 23:23, 24:9, 29:22, 30:18, 30:23, 31:20, 31:21, 33:2, 33:25, 34:6, 35:14, 35:23, 36:13, 36:21, 37:12
Item ^[7] - 5:8, 5:10, 13:12, 24:2, 30:12, 35:2, 35:11
items ^[10] - 5:7, 5:15, 5:20, 5:22, 12:6, 12:13, 13:11, 14:4, 14:7, 35:12

J

January ^[1] - 32:18
job ^[3] - 11:24, 12:2, 27:2
Joe ^[1] - 30:20
JOE ^[1] - 3:5
JOHN ^[1] - 2:5
John ^[1] - 4:16
joint ^[2] - 17:10, 19:23
jurisdictions ^[1] - 19:16
justice ^[1] - 33:13
Justice ^[5] - 13:15, 13:17, 14:18, 16:11, 24:16
juvenile ^[1] - 33:13
juveniles ^[1] - 33:3

K

Karen ^[1] - 38:16
KAREN ^[3] - 1:24, 38:7, 38:17

Killer ^[1] - 25:9
killing ^[1] - 25:10
kind ^[8] - 6:12, 8:24, 10:25, 11:3, 14:22, 20:14, 21:17, 27:6
known ^[1] - 19:10

L

lacked ^[1] - 27:11
lag ^[1] - 29:3
large ^[1] - 15:24
larger ^[1] - 15:20
last ^[3] - 11:6, 28:17, 37:5
Last ^[1] - 17:15
law ^[9] - 8:4, 8:9, 8:14, 8:16, 17:20, 20:22, 21:9, 22:12, 23:6
Law ^[1] - 8:6
learn ^[1] - 10:17
learned ^[1] - 9:7
lease ^[1] - 6:17
least ^[1] - 17:15
LEGISLATGOR ^[4] - 4:9, 25:23, 26:12, 26:18
Legislative ^[1] - 1:14
Legislator ^[19] - 4:8, 4:10, 4:16, 4:19, 5:14, 5:15, 13:6, 13:7, 24:8, 24:9, 25:22, 30:5, 30:17, 31:18, 35:6, 35:7, 37:7
LEGISLATOR ^[26] - 2:2, 2:3, 2:4, 2:5, 2:6, 2:7, 2:8, 4:12, 4:15, 4:18, 4:21, 4:24, 6:11, 6:24, 18:8, 18:17, 18:20, 19:7, 19:20, 20:3, 31:19, 32:4, 32:10, 32:17, 32:22, 37:2
Legislators ^[2] - 24:12, 31:18
legislators ^[2] - 6:10, 20:11
LEGISLATURE ^[1] - 1:2
Legislature ^[1] - 2:13
level ^[2] - 14:20, 16:15
LIBERTIES ^[1] - 3:10
live ^[1] - 11:13
local ^[1] - 9:13
locations ^[1] - 8:25
look ^[2] - 21:17, 23:9
looking ^[7] - 21:4, 22:7, 22:8, 22:10, 28:10, 29:9, 33:5
Lorenzo ^[1] - 38:16
LORENZO ^[3] - 1:24, 38:7, 38:17
lose ^[1] - 32:19

M

Madam ^[1] - 25:23
Management ^[4] - 5:13, 5:18, 7:18, 11:12
management ^[2] - 8:13, 10:4
March ^[1] - 33:17
match ^[7] - 7:20, 14:22, 15:9, 16:21, 17:14, 18:4, 18:10
Mazi ^[1] - 4:19
MAZI ^[1] - 2:4
McDermott ^[1] - 24:13
MCDERMOTT ^[6] - 3:6, 24:11, 25:20, 26:7, 26:16, 26:21
mean ^[2] - 10:4, 19:8
measures ^[1] - 17:9
meeting ^[2] - 11:6, 26:15
MEETING ^[1] - 1:4
meetings ^[1] - 35:25

Melesa ^[1] - 4:20
MELESA ^[1] - 2:4
member ^[2] - 25:24, 26:13
Member ^[1] - 4:13
members ^[9] - 12:7, 17:5, 17:12, 23:20, 29:16, 30:7, 34:3, 36:15, 37:9
MEREDAY ^[3] - 8:19, 20:13, 26:24
Mereday ^[3] - 8:19, 20:13, 26:24
Meta ^[3] - 8:19, 20:13, 26:24
MICHAEL ^[1] - 2:12
might ^[1] - 18:21
million ^[1] - 14:24
mine ^[1] - 11:10
Mineola ^[1] - 1:16
minute ^[1] - 25:18
mobile ^[1] - 8:24
monday ^[1] - 1:20
money ^[3] - 6:5, 20:5, 32:19
monitoring ^[4] - 31:13, 31:14, 33:12
month ^[4] - 20:16, 20:17, 32:13, 32:16
months ^[1] - 28:17
most ^[2] - 9:24, 27:13
Motion ^[1] - 37:2
motion ^[7] - 5:14, 13:6, 24:7, 30:4, 30:16, 35:6, 36:24
Motor ^[3] - 15:2, 15:16, 16:2
motor ^[1] - 15:5
Moved ^[1] - 35:6
moved ^[5] - 5:14, 13:6, 24:7, 30:4, 30:16
moving ^[1] - 32:5
MR ^[11] - 5:17, 6:16, 7:8, 7:15, 30:20, 31:11, 31:25, 32:9, 32:12, 32:20, 32:25
MS ^[4] - 8:19, 20:13, 26:24, 35:10
Mule ^[3] - 4:8, 13:7, 25:22
MULE ^[5] - 2:8, 4:9, 25:23, 26:12, 26:18
multifaceted ^[1] - 13:24
municipalities ^[1] - 19:16
murder ^[1] - 25:10
MURPHY ^[14] - 13:9, 14:6, 14:11, 14:14, 15:15, 15:23, 16:7, 18:11, 18:14, 18:19, 19:2, 19:14, 19:22, 20:9
Murphy ^[1] - 13:10

N

Narda ^[1] - 35:10
NARDA ^[1] - 3:7
NASSAU ^[2] - 1:2, 38:5
Nassau ^[13] - 10:18, 11:13, 13:20, 16:18, 17:5, 17:12, 17:25, 19:12, 19:21, 23:6, 29:2, 30:21, 31:6
Nassau/Suffolk ^[1] - 13:19
nature ^[2] - 8:21, 21:4
NCPD ^[1] - 16:13
need ^[7] - 20:20, 21:22, 22:18, 26:25, 27:19, 27:23
neighborhoods ^[1] - 10:23
neighbors ^[1] - 10:12
New ^[10] - 1:16, 6:4, 10:13, 11:11, 14:17, 17:2, 17:6, 17:13, 17:18, 38:8
new ^[1] - 18:13
NEW ^[1] - 38:4
newly ^[1] - 22:6
news ^[1] - 25:7
next ^[8] - 14:12, 14:15, 16:7, 26:15, 28:21, 32:13, 32:16, 37:14
nice ^[1] - 20:16

NICOLELLO ^[1] - 1:7
non ^[2] - 8:9, 33:10
none ^[1] - 36:10
Notary ^[1] - 38:7
notes ^[1] - 38:11
Number ^[1] - 13:2
number ^[5] - 5:10, 21:9, 24:3, 27:15, 35:2
numbers ^[3] - 5:8, 22:5, 27:16
nursing ^[1] - 9:24
NY ^[1] - 3:10

O

observe ^[1] - 6:23
October ^[1] - 33:18
OEM ^[3] - 3:4, 7:22, 10:13
OEMs ^[2] - 6:20, 10:9
OF ^[2] - 38:4, 38:5
offered ^[1] - 13:16
offers ^[1] - 6:5
Office ^[5] - 5:18, 11:12, 17:2, 17:18, 26:14
OFFICER ^[1] - 1:8
Officer ^[1] - 30:22
officers ^[9] - 16:15, 21:13, 21:20, 21:23, 22:13, 22:14, 23:11, 31:2, 33:14
Officers ^[2] - 15:6, 27:2
OFFICIAL ^[1] - 1:24
officials ^[2] - 22:21, 23:2
offset ^[2] - 7:21, 30:25
old ^[1] - 22:16
one ^[14] - 5:25, 6:3, 6:6, 7:18, 11:3, 14:12, 14:15, 19:22, 27:16, 31:7, 33:5, 35:13, 37:5
One ^[1] - 30:23
ones ^[1] - 31:8
ongoing ^[1] - 21:6
operation ^[1] - 17:10
Operations ^[1] - 16:14
opportunity ^[1] - 22:5
oppose ^[1] - 29:19
Opposed ^[1] - 36:18
opposed ^[1] - 12:10
order ^[1] - 4:4
orders ^[1] - 28:18
ordinance ^[7] - 5:12, 13:3, 24:3, 24:5, 30:12, 35:3, 35:4
Ordinance ^[2] - 13:4, 30:14
ordnances ^[1] - 5:11
organizations ^[2] - 9:14, 24:24
organizing ^[1] - 24:23
original ^[1] - 33:16
outages ^[1] - 9:23
outreach ^[3] - 10:16, 16:16, 28:23
overtime ^[7] - 13:22, 14:19, 15:4, 16:12, 31:4, 33:14, 35:23
owned ^[1] - 9:2

P

p.m ^[2] - 1:21, 37:15
PACT ^[1] - 28:23
panels ^[1] - 31:3
parking ^[1] - 6:19
part ^[3] - 11:11, 13:23, 21:12
Participants ^[1] - 17:11
participate ^[3] - 17:6, 19:17, 28:20

particles ^[1] - 25:18
particular ^[2] - 22:25, 27:25
particularly ^[5] - 9:5, 9:23, 10:13, 21:11, 28:16
Partnership ^[1] - 13:19
partnership ^[1] - 20:2
pass ^[4] - 12:13, 19:25, 26:11, 31:5
pass-through ^[2] - 19:25, 31:5
passed ^[1] - 13:20
passes ^[4] - 23:23, 29:22, 34:6, 36:21
passing ^[5] - 12:5, 23:18, 29:14, 33:25, 36:13
past ^[1] - 18:13
patrols ^[1] - 16:20
PD ^[1] - 8:8
people ^[1] - 27:14
per ^[1] - 10:12
percentage ^[1] - 19:18
Performance ^[1] - 7:19
performance ^[1] - 10:4
performing ^[1] - 10:9
permeating ^[1] - 28:5
personnel ^[2] - 13:22, 16:13
persons ^[1] - 27:12
pertaining ^[2] - 8:20, 31:20
phenomenal ^[1] - 11:24
phonetic ^[1] - 33:2
picks ^[1] - 33:8
Pilip ^[3] - 4:20, 35:7, 37:7
PILIP ^[2] - 2:4, 4:21
Pilips ^[1] - 30:5
pits ^[1] - 28:24
place ^[2] - 10:15, 23:5
plain ^[1] - 16:19
planning ^[1] - 9:11
plead ^[1] - 25:9
Police ^[7] - 13:5, 13:12, 16:23, 17:6, 17:13, 19:4, 23:6
police ^[3] - 6:20, 19:11, 24:24
POP ^[1] - 27:2
populations ^[1] - 9:24
portable ^[1] - 6:17
portion ^[2] - 31:16, 33:11
posed ^[1] - 11:4
potential ^[2] - 28:19, 29:10
powered ^[1] - 10:5
practices ^[1] - 10:15
precinct ^[3] - 16:15, 21:12, 21:15
prepared ^[2] - 9:3, 11:16
Present ^[1] - 4:24
presentation ^[1] - 27:12
preset ^[1] - 7:12
PRESIDING ^[1] - 1:8
press ^[1] - 28:12
preventing ^[1] - 17:23
Prevention ^[1] - 8:7
prevention ^[1] - 13:25
previous ^[1] - 18:15
primary ^[1] - 6:6
proactive ^[1] - 23:10
probation ^[2] - 31:2, 33:14
Probation ^[3] - 30:15, 30:19, 30:22
PROBATION ^[1] - 3:5
process ^[1] - 19:3
professionalism ^[1] - 11:25
professionals ^[1] - 21:10
Program ^[8] - 7:25, 8:3, 8:7, 14:15, 24:19, 30:24, 35:14, 35:22
program ^[3] - 13:24, 17:19, 26:4
programs ^[4] - 19:8, 25:13, 33:11,

33:15
promote ^[1] - 17:10
prosecuting ^[1] - 24:25
prosecution ^[1] - 26:4
Prosecution ^[1] - 24:19
protect ^[3] - 21:3, 21:23, 22:20
protected ^[1] - 10:21
protection ^[2] - 22:17, 23:8
provide ^[5] - 14:18, 15:4, 17:20, 27:3, 33:12
providing ^[4] - 9:20, 21:7, 21:19, 22:17
PUBLIC ^[2] - 1:10, 3:9
Public ^[11] - 4:3, 4:6, 12:8, 23:21, 29:17, 30:8, 34:4, 36:16, 37:10, 37:14, 38:7
public ^[11] - 8:18, 11:8, 20:11, 21:19, 21:20, 21:22, 23:3, 23:11, 26:19, 33:21, 36:6
PULITZER ^[9] - 2:12, 4:6, 4:10, 4:13, 4:16, 4:19, 4:22, 4:25, 5:4
purchase ^[3] - 6:17, 13:23, 17:21
purchases ^[2] - 18:3, 35:19
purposes ^[1] - 20:8
pursuing ^[1] - 29:3
put ^[3] - 20:15, 28:12, 31:9
putting ^[1] - 26:2

Q

questions ^[7] - 6:10, 8:17, 8:20, 10:2, 10:25, 26:10, 31:7
quite ^[2] - 5:22, 7:15
quorum ^[1] - 5:4

R

random ^[1] - 16:3
RANKING ^[1] - 2:6
Ranking ^[1] - 4:13
reach ^[1] - 24:22
reaching ^[2] - 12:3, 24:24
realize ^[1] - 27:14
really ^[3] - 7:2, 7:4, 7:17
reason ^[3] - 20:14, 28:20, 32:7
rebuilding ^[1] - 21:14
recalled ^[1] - 18:21
received ^[8] - 13:14, 14:17, 14:25, 16:10, 17:2, 17:18, 33:16, 33:18, 35:15
record ^[1] - 7:2
reducing ^[2] - 14:2, 14:21
regard ^[10] - 8:21, 9:7, 10:3, 10:15, 11:17, 20:23, 21:20, 21:25, 23:3, 28:23
region ^[1] - 17:11
regular ^[1] - 21:11
regulations ^[2] - 10:8, 15:9
related ^[3] - 16:20, 27:17, 31:15
release ^[1] - 28:13
remotely ^[1] - 6:23
report ^[3] - 22:25, 26:2, 28:12
REPORTER ^[1] - 1:24
reporting ^[1] - 19:3
representation ^[1] - 27:11
request ^[6] - 13:13, 14:23, 17:16, 24:18, 25:3, 25:4
requesting ^[2] - 15:3, 16:8
requests ^[1] - 16:24

required ^[5] - 8:15, 14:22, 15:9, 17:14, 18:4
rescue ^[1] - 9:19
Rescue ^[1] - 5:25
research ^[1] - 28:3
residents ^[4] - 9:9, 9:15, 11:14, 20:20
resources ^[10] - 9:21, 10:22, 17:21, 21:2, 22:8, 23:13, 28:14, 28:19, 29:4, 29:11
respond ^[7] - 12:9, 23:22, 29:18, 30:9, 34:4, 36:17, 37:11
responder ^[1] - 11:11
response ^[6] - 12:12, 29:21, 33:23, 36:5, 36:9, 36:20
responses ^[1] - 17:10
responsible ^[1] - 15:16
Rhoads ^[6] - 4:23, 5:15, 24:9, 30:6, 30:18, 37:7
RHOADS ^[3] - 2:3, 4:24, 37:2
Richard ^[1] - 25:8
RICHARD ^[1] - 1:7
riding ^[1] - 22:15
roads ^[1] - 15:20
roll ^[3] - 4:5, 4:7, 6:21
RTA ^[1] - 33:11
Rules ^[2] - 11:7, 30:4
rules ^[2] - 19:6, 30:10
run ^[1] - 25:13

S

sad ^[1] - 27:18
safety ^[7] - 15:8, 15:18, 21:3, 21:19, 21:20, 21:23, 23:11
Safety ^[13] - 4:3, 4:6, 12:8, 15:3, 15:16, 16:2, 23:21, 29:17, 30:8, 31:6, 34:4, 36:16, 37:10
SAFETY ^[1] - 1:10
salaries ^[2] - 21:8, 29:7
salary ^[2] - 7:21, 24:20
Sandy ^[3] - 9:5, 11:15, 11:24
schedule ^[1] - 32:14
scheduled ^[2] - 32:13, 32:16
SCHLIRO ^[8] - 3:5, 30:20, 31:11, 31:25, 32:9, 32:12, 32:20, 32:25
Schliro ^[1] - 30:21
scope ^[1] - 28:5
scram ^[1] - 31:13
second ^[4] - 21:15, 25:3, 32:25, 35:20
Seconded ^[2] - 35:7, 37:7
seconded ^[5] - 5:15, 13:7, 24:8, 30:5, 30:17
security ^[1] - 17:9
Security ^[12] - 5:21, 6:2, 6:7, 7:24, 7:25, 8:3, 8:11, 8:22, 17:3, 17:4, 17:7, 17:19
see ^[5] - 15:24, 20:4, 20:7, 32:18, 36:10
seem ^[1] - 9:12
send ^[3] - 16:2, 18:24, 26:10
series ^[1] - 33:15
seriously ^[1] - 28:10
services ^[3] - 17:8, 23:5, 33:13
Services ^[1] - 14:18
set ^[3] - 17:24, 18:3, 38:12
share ^[2] - 31:5, 33:7
sharing ^[1] - 35:25
shore ^[1] - 9:5
shortages ^[2] - 9:16, 9:23
shout ^[1] - 26:25
show ^[1] - 18:25
sic ^[1] - 33:8
side ^[2] - 8:12, 15:22
SIELA ^[1] - 2:7
Siela ^[1] - 4:10
significant ^[1] - 27:3
signify ^[5] - 12:6, 23:18, 29:15, 34:2, 36:13
situations ^[1] - 9:3
six ^[2] - 13:11, 14:6
small ^[3] - 7:9, 10:10, 31:16
solutions ^[1] - 29:10
Sometimes ^[1] - 11:7
sometimes ^[1] - 11:8
Sorry ^[1] - 36:12
sorry ^[3] - 14:10, 16:5, 16:6
south ^[1] - 9:5
Special ^[1] - 16:14
specific ^[3] - 10:7, 26:5, 32:7
specifically ^[2] - 19:23, 25:5
spend ^[1] - 24:23
sponsored ^[1] - 17:8
spot ^[1] - 16:3
SS ^[1] - 38:4
stakeholders ^[1] - 16:17
stand ^[3] - 21:13, 21:16, 22:22
stand-in ^[2] - 21:13, 21:16
standing ^[1] - 20:21
start ^[1] - 5:23
STATE ^[1] - 38:4
state ^[3] - 6:5, 8:5, 19:15
State ^[13] - 6:6, 7:24, 8:2, 8:6, 14:17, 15:8, 17:2, 17:7, 17:13, 17:18, 18:24, 33:8, 38:8
state-funded ^[1] - 19:15
States ^[1] - 24:16
stay ^[1] - 32:23
stenographic ^[1] - 38:11
Steve ^[1] - 37:6
Steven ^[1] - 4:23
STEVEN ^[1] - 2:3
still ^[8] - 9:8, 9:10, 9:17, 9:18, 10:20, 11:14, 11:16, 32:2
STIP ^[2] - 33:2, 33:11
Stop ^[1] - 30:24
storms ^[1] - 10:19
street ^[1] - 14:20
street-level ^[1] - 14:20
streets ^[1] - 15:22
stress ^[1] - 28:15
strict ^[1] - 31:5
strive ^[1] - 32:20
structures ^[1] - 10:14
suffered ^[1] - 9:4
suffering ^[1] - 11:14
Suffolk ^[4] - 13:17, 17:12, 19:24, 20:2
summit ^[2] - 27:8, 27:11
supervision ^[1] - 33:3
supervisors ^[1] - 16:15
supplement ^[1] - 17:22
supplemental ^[13] - 5:11, 7:16, 13:3, 13:13, 14:24, 16:8, 16:24, 17:16, 24:4, 24:17, 25:4, 30:13, 35:3
supplements ^[1] - 18:15
support ^[14] - 10:22, 13:21, 16:12, 20:22, 20:25, 21:13, 21:16, 21:22, 22:2, 22:18, 23:4, 23:12, 27:5, 28:8
supported ^[1] - 11:17
supporting ^[1] - 23:10
supposed ^[1] - 20:16
surrounding ^[1] - 11:23

surveillance ^[2] - 6:18, 8:24
SUSAN ^[1] - 3:10
suspend ^[1] - 30:4
suspended ^[1] - 30:11
suspension ^[1] - 11:6
system ^[1] - 31:9
systems ^[1] - 6:18

T

table ^[1] - 27:24
tabled ^[1] - 32:2
TAKEN ^[1] - 1:24
Task ^[1] - 25:25
Tech ^[1] - 5:25
terms ^[2] - 9:16, 21:2
terrific ^[1] - 32:18
terrorism ^[2] - 17:24, 21:22
Terrorism ^[1] - 8:6
test ^[1] - 17:9
testimony ^[3] - 20:12, 26:23, 36:11
third ^[1] - 14:23
Thomas ^[1] - 5:17
THOMAS ^[1] - 3:4
three ^[3] - 5:24, 7:17, 28:17
tied ^[1] - 9:20
today ^[2] - 5:8, 25:6
together ^[2] - 5:19, 26:2
Tom ^[1] - 13:10
top ^[1] - 32:24
Torso ^[1] - 25:9
Tots ^[1] - 7:4
towards ^[2] - 21:18, 35:18
Toys ^[1] - 7:3
toys ^[1] - 7:5
traffic ^[2] - 15:24, 15:25
Traffic ^[1] - 31:6
training ^[4] - 17:25, 29:10, 35:19, 35:24
transcription ^[1] - 38:10
Transportation ^[1] - 15:2
travel ^[1] - 22:19
Treasurer ^[1] - 35:17
trucks ^[2] - 15:13
true ^[2] - 9:11, 28:4
truism ^[1] - 27:19
try ^[1] - 7:9
trying ^[1] - 11:9
two ^[4] - 7:23, 24:14, 30:23, 35:12
type ^[4] - 9:12, 18:22, 20:19, 21:4
types ^[4] - 21:2, 22:11, 23:4, 29:4

U

unanimously ^[5] - 12:14, 23:24, 29:23, 34:7, 36:22
under ^[5] - 10:2, 13:11, 14:4, 14:7, 24:14
unfortunately ^[1] - 27:10
UNION ^[1] - 3:10
Unit ^[6] - 15:3, 15:16, 16:2, 19:3, 26:11, 36:2
unit ^[5] - 7:9, 24:20, 24:22, 26:9
United ^[1] - 24:15
unless ^[1] - 32:7
untabled ^[2] - 32:3, 32:6
up ^[5] - 8:9, 8:14, 15:18, 28:21, 33:8
upcoming ^[2] - 10:19, 11:17
upgrade ^[1] - 9:7

Urban ^[2] - 7:25, 8:11
US ^[4] - 13:15, 13:16, 14:25, 16:10
utilized ^[1] - 17:5

V

VA ^[1] - 28:22
various ^[2] - 22:9, 22:23
vehicle ^[1] - 15:6
vehicles ^[3] - 15:7, 15:18, 22:19
verbal ^[6] - 12:11, 29:20, 33:22, 36:4, 36:8, 36:19
veterans ^[1] - 29:2
VFW ^[1] - 28:22
viable ^[1] - 22:18
Vice ^[1] - 4:22
VICE ^[1] - 2:3
victim ^[1] - 31:3
violence ^[1] - 14:21
Violence ^[1] - 35:21
violent ^[2] - 14:2, 25:5
virus ^[1] - 27:23
volumes ^[1] - 15:25
vulnerability ^[1] - 9:8
vulnerable ^[2] - 9:24, 10:20

W

wages ^[1] - 26:8
wants ^[1] - 11:25
waste ^[1] - 11:9
week ^[1] - 28:22
weigh ^[1] - 15:13
WHEREOF ^[1] - 38:12
WHITTON ^[15] - 2:6, 4:15, 6:11, 6:24, 18:8, 18:17, 18:20, 19:7, 19:20, 20:3, 31:19, 32:4, 32:10, 32:17, 32:22
Whitton ^[3] - 4:14, 24:8, 31:18
whole ^[1] - 23:15
WITNESS ^[1] - 38:12
women ^[1] - 25:11
wonder ^[1] - 32:5
words ^[1] - 10:5
Works ^[1] - 37:14
writers ^[1] - 22:7

Y

years ^[1] - 22:16
yesterday ^[2] - 7:4, 7:7
YORK ^[1] - 38:4
York ^[10] - 1:16, 6:4, 10:13, 11:11, 14:17, 17:2, 17:7, 17:13, 17:18, 38:8

Z

zone ^[1] - 9:18